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[PRACTICE NAME]

Our Ref:  GF/LJS/6168
5th October 2020
Information for Patients regarding Flu Vaccine Supply
Dear Patients

We know that you may be concerned about being able to get your flu vaccination this year.  General practice is doing everything that it can to ensure that those who need the vaccine can access it.  In order to understand why you may not be able to book your appointment yet this year, we have attempted to explained the situation for you below:

The annual influenza vaccine is bespoke manufactured every year specified to fit the three or four most virulent strains of influenza circulating according to the World Health Organisation.
During January the vaccine manufacturers take preliminary orders and close their order books at Easter a month after the Departments of Health Joint Committee on Vaccinations and Immunisations (JCVI) specifies who are the priority groups for the year. That group is recognised as a world expert body.
The numbers ordered by Easter are guaranteed for delivery to practices.
Manufacturing occurs from Easter to the end of August and distribution starts in early September and runs to November.
Once all pre orders are delivered any spare vaccines are available to order on an "as available" basis from the manufacturers for delivery in late November.
All practices placed their orders for vaccines based on official guidance and experience before Easter and have in the past been able to secure some extra vaccines for those who had not pre-booked.
However, this year after the Easter deadline had passed the government changed the rules and bought up all the excess stock from all the manufacturers.
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This means that no practice has access to any spare influenza vaccine at this point in time.

Why were there not plans to secure enough vaccine for everyone who wants one?
Vaccines are a biological product with a very limited shelf life which means that they cannot be stored for long periods of time.  They also have very strict temperature storage requirements.
Last year's vaccine will not work this year because the strains mutate very year - so we cannot stockpile vaccines.

Patient choice - Patients unfortunately have to decide early on if they want the flu vaccine as they are a planned purchase.

Vaccines are tailor made each year.
Why don’t you obtain extra vaccine just in case?

It would be irresponsible to buy extra vaccine and see it unused as would be very wasteful of scarce biological resource. GPs also bear the financial risk personally of that waste, not the government.

There is no extra supply for us to buy at the moment.
We would ask you not to blame the clinical staff if you are unable to obtain a vaccine at the current time as this is beyond our control.  We understand your concerns and are doing all that we can to support patients in accessing the vaccine at this time.

Yours sincerely
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Dr Gillian Farmer
Worcestershire LMC Secretary
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